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Health Information Compliance Alert

HIPAA Privacy: MARKETERS: HANDS OFF THE HEALTH INFO

Proposed amendments to the HIPAA privacy rule mean big changes in marketers' access to health information.

In proposed modifications published in the Federal Register March 27, the Department of Health and Human
Services now intends to require explicit authorization for all forms of communication that satisfy the rule's definition of
marketing.

In most cases, under the current privacy rule, a covered entity is required to get an individual's authorization before
using or disclosing that person's health information for marketing purposes.

However, covered entities do not need authorization to use a person's health information to send out certain types of
"health-related" marketing communications. Such communications must satisfy a range of disclosure conditions by
including information about who authored the communication, who paid for it, how to opt out of it and why it was sent.

Under the new proposal, however, covered entities must get authorization to use or release health information before
issuing any marketing communication.

As such, "health-related" communications previously excluded are no longer exempt from authorization requirements,
and covered entities can no longer engage in health-related marketing simply by meeting the required disclosure and
opt-out provisions.

"I think they increased the patient protections a lot," says Kristen Rosati of Phoenix-based Coppersmith Gordon
Schermer Owens & Nelson. "The present rules allow 'one bite at the apple' in terms of allowing marketing and then
giving someone the right to opt out of future solicitation. Now the modifications require advance written authorization
before that solicitation occurs and that's perfectly appropriate."

Exceptions to the Rule

While the proposed changes tighten the demands on marketing, they also include a clearer explanation of what types of
communication will be excluded from that definition.

In particular, the proposal indicates that common health care communications such as disease management, wellness
programs, prescription refill reminders and appointment notifications will not count as instances of marketing and as
such will not require prior authorization.

Specifically, the proposed changes exclude as marketing any communication used:

To explain what entities participate in a health plan network;1.

To describe the extent to which a service is provided by a covered entity;2.

In the treatment of an individual;3.

For case management or care coordination; or4.

To recommend alternative treatments, therapies or health providers.5.
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The clarifications should sit well with critics who worry that the current privacy rule muddies the marketing waters.

"What this [proposal] makes clear is that certain kinds of activities that people thought might be marketing, aren't," says
Michael Roach of Chicago-based Michael Best & Friedrich.


